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President’s Report

At an AGM it is customary to celebrate a successful year and thank the people who made it a success. I want to celebrate this past year by thanking those who really made the success possible – you our Members. Not only have you supported TMAG through the Friends by turning up in large numbers to our events throughout the year, but you have responded quickly and generously in renewing your memberships in recent months. As a result, our financial situation is very healthy, we have made important contributions to TMAG this year, and we have exciting plans for the coming year. 

After the Friends donated $15000 for an interactive display and educational resources for the hugely successful and award winning Remarkable Tasmanian Devil exhibition, TMAG Director Janet Carding kindly wrote to us: “It is thanks to your donations that TMAG can create these nationally acclaimed exhibitions.”

We also paid $4800 for a vital piece of art that will feature at most TMAG functions – a proper and effective mobile bar that can be moved easily to where it is needed and packed away neatly after use. 

While the Friends continued its role of bringing people through the doors of TMAG with events throughout the year, we had a lovely visit to the gracious Georgian house, Summerhome, and also great visits to the Herbarium and the Antarctic Division – both of which were sold out, so we plan to arrange return visits to them next year. 

The free floor talks in the Central Gallery, a no-charge daytime alternative to the usual evening events, have gone from success to success, with topics this year as diverse as the decorative arts and the urban planning future of Hobart. 

As I said, the financial position of the Friends is very solid. So, although we did not spend as much as we expected last year, this year has already started with major funding commitments for exhibitions and equipment to various departments, including Conservation, Indigenous Culture and Discovery. In particular, look out for the Augmented Reality experience at the big Dinosaur exhibition in December - it should be a show-stopper! And another hi-tech acquisition will make a significant contribution to the Conservation area.

As usual, your Committee has done sterling work in the past year on behalf of the Friends, and I am very grateful to all of them for their invaluable efforts. I am also delighted that all have agreed to continue their generous support for this coming year.

As the Friends of TMAG continues and expands its support of the Tasmanian Museum and Art Gallery, we on your Committee are very aware of how fortunate we are to work with all the cooperative and helpful people in TMAG, from the Director Janet Carding to every member of the staff. It is a pleasure to work with them as they help our activities run smoothly, and on behalf of the Members I thank them all.

I also want to thank again all our Members for their generous support for TMAG through the Friends - and thank you for your interest and support by coming here for our AGM this evening. 

John Sexton, President

